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THE END OF AN ERA
Lee B, Bauer ( 1900-1985)

“We are all more alike than
different. You respect people on
the basis of what they can do, but
at the same time you aim to put
yourself out for other people who
need help, Good human relation is
part of growing up and helping
others to grow up.”

With that philosophy it is easy to
see why Mr. Bauer was appointed as
Assistant to the Superintendent for
Human Relations following  his
tenure at John -Marshall in 1965,

Mr. Bauer entered his first teaching assignment when he was 18 years old, and
he was made principal the following vear in his native Brown County, Ohio.
He taught at Eagle Township High School and was principal at Lewis
Township Consolidated School in Higginsport,

During this time, he was working on his bachelor’s degree by attending
summer school. His education had begun in a one room school house, T was
a farm boy and had to get my education in pieces,” he had said.

Mr. Bauer was principal of Medina High School from 1920 to 1922 and in
1923 received a degree in education. In 1927 he received a master's degree
from Ohio State.

He joined the Cleveland school system in 1928 and was assigned to teach at
West Tech. In 1932 he became the head of the social studies deprtment and
an assistant principal at James Ford Rhodes High School. From 1935 to 1942
he was principal of William Dean Howells Junior High Schoaol, J.Tld was then
appointed as director of the systems Adult Education Program, * 3



He was named principal of John Marshall in 1946. Later he had remarked,
“What an honor it was to sign the diplomas of over 10,000 of the finest
young people in America.”

Mr. Bauer had been a teacher and Sunday School Superintendent at West
Park United Church of Christ where he had been a member since 1937, He is
survived by his wife Edna,"a son, daughter, seven grandchildren and eight
great grandchildren.

A MEMORABLE DAY

In May of this year I had the good fortune to accompany Joy Smith (6/59)
and Mary Gensler, former Home Economics Department Chair, to Mr. Bauer's
home. At that time we informed him of the plaque and scholarship fund to
be permenantly established in his honor. He was very moved that so many
people would participate in this venture. The next two hours passed quickly
while we listened to a man with a few of the infirmities of age but no less
brilliant than he had ever been. Although he himself had never earned less
than an A, his real brilliance was seen in his never ending questions and
concern about his former students and staff — he asked about and
remembered so many of you that it left us amazed,

[ronically, the plaque, that we had hoped he would be able to see, arrived on
the day that he passed away. Nevertheless, you can all take a measure of pride
in making it possible.

FEEDBACK — FROM THE LAST NEWSLETTER

WHEW! Each new step in the process of running this organization amazes me.
For example, 1 learned how long it takes a very slow computer to print
14,000 labels — two weeks. I learned how long it takes to staple, stuff, and
apply labels to 14,000 newsletters — a long time. I learned how large a pile
14,000 newsletters makes — large, very large. | learned how many of vou
moved, changed names, or just plain got lost in the last two years — 1,800. 1
learned that JMH grads are found in all fifty states, Puerto Rico, and several
foreign countries. [ learned that of those responding, most of you would not
object to advertisement — however, being a staff of one I will limit that for
now.

But, most of all, I continue to learn how many of you have genuine concern,
interest in, and appreciation for JMH. Your contributions this vear already
total over $6,000. This has enabled us to cover all operating expenses and still
commit $2,500 to the permanent scholarship fund, QOur goal is to build this
fund to about $25,000 in order that the yearly interest generated will provide
signiﬁcan},nchn!arship monies. Please continue to help us in this noble goal.



RECENT ACQUISITIONS AND REQUESTS

From Paul Schneider of Whittier, California, comes a photo of the first JMH
Band uniform. Paul was the first Drum Major from 1935-38.

From Donna (Ware) Schmitz of Olmsted Falls: copies of the Mosaic from
1948-50,

From Ann Criss of Elyria: The Latin teaching texts used for many years by
June Eddingfield.

We are now in possession of a nearly complete set of /ntrepreters dating back
to the first issue in 1924,

To complete our set of yearbooks, we are looking for the following issues;
1/44, 6/46, 6/48, 1/49, 6/53-1/56, 1/57, 6/57, 6/58, 1/60-1/67, If you could
donate any of these issues, please contact the Alumni Office.

OUR SPECIAL THANKS:

To Bob Uffman of “Allways Printing” and his family for printing the
newsletter. The last of the Uffman “kids” graduated last June, and the entire
family has been active with the school and community for many years,
Thanks again for a job well done!

REUNIONS

Probably the most often asked question that comes to the Alumni office is,
“Are there any plans for a reunion for my class? Some classes have had
several — often planned by the same committee. Other classes have never had
a reunion. A common practice has been to combine the efforts of a January
and June class for a single reunion. This is not a hard and fast rule, however,
as many classes have opted for individual reunions., While many classes meet
every five years, they can be held at any time. The 1952 class, for example,
held a 33-1/3 year reunion in October of this year.

Many people are quick to ask why their class has never had a reunion. Others
are quick to complain if the reunion is (a) too expensive, (b) too far away, (c)
too soon, (d) too cheap, (g) too large, (f) too small, (g) all of the above.

I suppose those people exist everywhere, and they certainly have never been
involved in planning a reunion. Just try to remember that the main objective
is not gourmet cuisine, top flight entertainment, or lavish surroundings. The
purpose is to meet with old friends and relive some pleasant mer_&ﬁes.



Many times, before graduation, classes elect alumni officers for the specific
purpose of planning reunions. In other cases the senior class officers take on
the formidable task. But, for the most part, the planning is simply done by
people interested in having a reunion,

The most difficult task of any committee is to ascertain the present addresses
of class members. This is where the Alumni Office can help. We can provide
you with a list that is as up to date as this newsletter. (Please note however,
that names and addresses will only be given out to bonafide reunion
committees). We can also provide you with mailing labels and the use of our
bulk rate mailing permit — 200 piece minimum. We can give you many ideas
that have worked well for other classes. If your class is due for a reunion, why
not get started now and give the Alumni Office a call,

REUNION NOTICES (Contact the individuals listed below for further
information).

Jan. 1936: Bill Kane, 3815 West 143 St., Cleveland, OH, 44111,

June 1936: Nora (Mcbride) Jordan, 17209 Larchwood Ave., Cleveland,
OH,44135.

Jan. and June 1956: Nancy Ormsby, 27828 Osborne, Bay Village, OH,
44140,

Jan. 1961: Beverly Manthey, 4190 Stoney Ridge Rd., Avon,0H, 44011.

June 1966: Ron Lasko, 30313 Provincetown Ln., Bay Village, OH, 44140.

TRUTH STRANGER THAN . . .

Some JMH alumni live in unusual sounding places. The only suggestion we
have is that maybe some of these places should be moved closer to each other
as we have them listed below.

Pepper Pike-Saline: Fountain-Waterville-Flushing: Short
Hills-Mound-Hillshoro-Mesa-Seven Hills-Rolling Hills:
Battlecreek-Battleground-Peaceful-Pleasant-Alliance:  Apple Valley-Orange
Park-Port Orange-Fruitland: Jupiter-Mars:
Disputanta-Loveland-Dearborn-Romeoville-Kissimmee,

IN MEMORIUM

Helen Peterjohn 6,18 Beverly Bierlein 1/51
Edward H?P-un 1/32 Emil Riemer Grant 6/51



William Nest 1/32

Vera (Daso) Dearborn 1/34
Rev. James Fountaine 6/35
Lloyd Johnson 6/37
Raymond Nolan 6/39
Harry Lester 6/40

Robert Miner 1/41

Norm O'Malley 1/42

David Antel 1/45

Elaine (Dixon) Moran 1/45
Marjorie Gyuru 6/46

Sally Homberger 6/46

J. Nagy 6/46

Rudy Turner (aka Trnavsky) 6/52
Lawrence Vernadoe 6/53
Harry Clabaugh 1/58
William Thompson 6/59
Kenneth A. Hahn 6/69
Tim Simmerly 6/69
Diane (Musto) Reed 6/71
Edward Smudz 6/75
Scott Fenske 6/83
Charlie Dunkel-Faculty
Clyde Seidel-Faculty
Gail Farber-Faculty

Lee B. Bauer-Principal

CLASS NOTES

1930°s  Johanna (Comp) Deliner (1/37) has written to  see if
there are any plans for a S0th reunion for her class. Elizabeth (Jenkins) Wood
(1/39) sends advance notice that her class has already set May 20, 1989, as
the date for their 50th reunion. Genevra Thorne ( 1/33) recently retired from
teaching elementary school in Cleveland and Avon Lake. While in Cleveland,
she taught at Puritas Elementary in the same room where she had attended
first grade. Margaret (Daso) Wilkens (1/39) retired in June following a
teaching career of 20 years with the Cloverleaf System in Medina County. She
and her husband plan to travel extensively in their motor home. Marian
{Tourt) Evans (6/32) laments the fact that her class has never had a reunion,
It's never too late!!) Ted Scherzer (1/31) also wonders what happened to the
50th reunion for the 1931 classes. Thomas Davidson (1/34) writes that he is
enjoying his retirement in Florida.

1940’s Dr. George Evans (6/47) is currently the Director of Psychiatry, Naval
Hospital, Pensicola, Florida. (We could keep him busy around this place!)
Gwen (Hedrick) Cerovac (6/41) is wondering if her class ever had a reunion.
Ed Olson (1/42) attended the Lawyers-Bay Village game this fall, and even
though he hadn’t seen a game since before Pearl Harbor, he thoroughly
enjoyed the Lawyers’ performance. Walter Pack (1/41) recently retired as
plant manager of U.S. Divers in California. One of his more interesting
experiences involved the supplying of equipment to Jacques Cousteau,
George and his wife have been guests aboard the Calypso. Jane (6/42) and
Ruth (1/40) Urban write from their retirement home in Florida. T hey recall
when they served as baby sitters for the present alumni director when he was
six months old. (My own recollection is rather vague from that time.) Or.
George Anthony (6/46) psychologist from New Jersey wonders if his class
will be having a 40th reunion. Margaret Loughead (1/49) RN sends a
fascinating story of the three months she spent on the Thailand/Cambodia
border as a volunteer for the International Committee of thﬁ_&ed Cross.



Grace (Linz) Ross (1/41) recently retired to North Carolina following a career
in education with the North Olmsted School System. JoAnne (Paxton) Renz
(6/47) has returned to the Cleveland area following several years in Florida.
She is currently working as an office manager. Juanita (Jeffries) Borngen
(6/46) is working at the headquarters of the Wang Corporation in
Massachusetts where she lives with her youngest daughter. Ruth (Graves)
Williamson (6/41) went to California several times and finally stayed in 1947.
She doesn’t miss the rain, snow and slush of Cleveland. Her father Steven
Graves started the West Park Y.M.C.A. in 1938. She related many fine
memories of June Eddingfield. Dor Hesselgrave (6/40). Bob Gilmour (6/49)
remembers having a crush on Miss Kosman “*because she was the best looking
girl in the school.” Touche. Jeanne (Clague) Kennedy (6/44) forwards the
following suggestion: “*You must remember this . . . if your reunion you
would not miss: Correct name and address you must pass to be included with
your class!!!” To this we say, Amen!

1950°s Jean Ann Jerolimek (6/57) is still active with her band “Jean Ann's
RhythmAires”. Gail (Schill) Trapnell (1/58) is teaching English at Franklin
Junior High School in Franklin, Tennessee. Contrary to rumors, English is not
a second language in Tennessee.) Deborah (Couch) Baumhower (6/59) is
currently working for General Electric. She lives in West Chester, Ohio, with
her five children and husband who is the football coach of Lakota High
Eugene Hartwig (6/51) is vice president and associate general council of GM
in Michigan. Eugene and his wife have three children. Don Whalen (1 /58) has
promised never to work on a roof again. How was the trip, Don?Hope you
have a speedy recovery. Melvon (*‘The Flash™) Clark (1/51) recently returned
to make Cleveland his permanent home after spending most of his adult life
in the military. John (*Duke”) Haas (6/53) and Carol (Plumeck) Haas (6/53)
inquire about JMH from Kill Devil Hills, North Carolina. June (Smith) Kline
(6/54) and her husband enjoy receiving the Alumni News at their new home
in the Toledo area. Bilf Ahrendt (1/51) a noted artist in the Southwest has
made numerous contributions to Arizona Highways Magazine and will soon
have some work in Mational Geographic. Marilyn Holderfield (6/56) invites
everyone down to “Sammys” in the Cleveland Flats to hear her sing Mondays
through Thursdays. Charlotte (Blieschl Norris (6/54) remembers the great
days with people like Olive Gibson, Foster Whitacre, Clarice Poniatowski,
Ethel Ripon, and Enrico Molinari. George Twl/in (6/53) would like to hear
from his classmates. He is currently practicing law in Miami.

1960's John Berghian (6/68) recently completed his B.S. in engineering and is
working for an architectural firm in Phoenix where he resides with his wife
and four children. Ronald Saleker (6/67) is manager of contract services for
Sifko Industries while Andrea (Bezik) Saleker is a marketing representative
for Squibb. Patricia (Sparks) Briggs (6/64) lives in Kansas where she, her
husband, y{l all three sons play soccer. Martin J. Gallagher (6/68) is living in



Portland, Oregon, and has been involved with several aspects of the
entertainment and communications industries. Thomas Oleniacz (6/65)
received critical acclaim for his role in Billy Bishop this spring at the
Cleveland Playhouse, David Cleesattle (6/62) is in charge of the Water
Department for the City of Bexley, Ohio. His five active children keep Dave
and his wife hopping. Pat (Stacho) Deighton (6/63) writes that the 20 year
reunion was a tremendous success. The Alumni Association greatly
appreciates the support from this class. Greg Lashutka (6/62) is a familiar
voice to many of us who follow the Buckeyes. Greg is the “color man’” on the
OSU radio network for Scarlet and Gray football. Leonard Downie (6/60)
was editor of the “Terp™ in 59-60. It obviously paid off as he is now the
managing editor of the Washington Post. Rev. Richard Carse (6/65) is pastor
of the Good Shepherd United Church of Christ near New Orleans. His wife is
a microbiologist and they have two children. Susan (Brethaver) Pejeau (6/62).
Thomas Niskala (6/65) is general manager of the Corpus Christi RTA where
he and his wife Janetta (Myers) (6/65) live with their two daughters. Rev.
Dale Epple (6/62) his wife and family continue their Methodist missionary
work in Sierra Leone,

1970°s Jonathan Studay (6/72) is currently a social worker at the Merrich
Senior Center in Cleveland. G. David Munday (6/78) is in his second year of
medical school at the University of Cincinnati. Matt Sparks (6/74) his wife
and daughter live in Seattle. Matt is playing basketball for the Seattle Slugs.
(Are they really called the Slugs) Bruce Davey (6/72) and his wife are
expecting their second child in January. Bruce is a paramedic with Cleveland
EMS. William Myers (6/71) is a Navy lieutenant presently stationed in Maine
with his wife and two children. Bill was an ace salamanderer. William Stacho
(6/70) recently moved to Maryland where he works in the Microfilm lab of
Kodak. Betsy (Thorkelson) Cook (6/76) has recently moved to Allison Park,
PA. Lori Davey (6/79) is finishing classes at Cleveland State and preparing for
the national exam for certification in deaf interpretation. Richard Schneider
(6/74).

1980’s As far as we know, the first Olympic medal ever won by a Marshall
grad was by Thomas Jefferson (6/81) During the "84 games at Los Angeles,
Thomas won a bronze in the 200m dash. David Colbert (6(81) is currently
starring for the Dayton Flyers. I'm sure we’ll be hearing more about Dave as
the basketball season progresses. Louis Jefferson (6/81) is completing his final
year at Kent State where he was captain and defensive end for the Golden
Flashes football team.



SCHOLARSHIP WINNERS

The Alumni Board of Trustees is pleased to announce that two 3300
scholarships were awarded to members of the June, 1985 class.

Gerald Cooper is attending the College of Wooster and is looking towards a
major in social studies. While at Marshall, Gerald distinguished himself in this
area and was active in many extracurricular activities. He was also active in
church youth groups and worked part time to help finance his education.

Tracey Hedges is majoring in psychology at Baldwin Wallace. She is
continuing her interest in drama by working with the BW and Greenbrier
theatre groups. In her ‘spare” time she works two part time jobs,

Remember, these scholarships and everything you have read herein are
possible only with your generous support — again we say many thanks!

SPORTS SHORTS

The Lawyer football team completed the 1985 season with a 2-8 record
highlighted by an 186 victory at New Philadelphia. The coaching staff greatly
appreciated the support of all the alumni who came to the Bay Village and
Westlake games.

The Lady Lawyers volleyball team finished their campaign with a 15-6 record
— good enough for second place in the South Senate,

As the roundball season gets underway, the Lawyers will be taking the court
as defending champs of the South Senate.

1985-86 Lawyers Basketball

Nov. 27 ar Chanel Jan, 3 ST. EDWARDS

20 ar Mansfield Sr. 7 ar Warrensville
Dec. 3 ar East Tech 11 EAST TECH
6 JOHN ADAMS 17 at John Adams
10 RHODES 18  at Akron Hoban
13 I F. KENNEDY 21 ar Central Catholic
17 BENEDICTINE 24  at Rhodes
20 ar Sourh 2 at I F. Kennedy
30  art Bay Village Feb. 4 at Shaker His.
7 SOUTH

& at Ashe. Edgewood
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NO WITCH HUNT IN THIS SALEMI

Occasionally newspapers do have some positive
stories. For example: Flain Dealer, April 10, 19385,
Salem, UH. "Alumni Prowve They Learned Something about
Generosity." The highlights of this article ware that
the Salem High School Alumni Association, which was
founded in 1882, has its ownh downtown office and
part time exoccutive officer, They have a computerized
lizting of B,500 graduates and an annual newsletter
which produces $6,000 a year inh donations. Most
gstonishing is their endowment fund which is worth
$1.25 million. Most of that fund came from two large
estates which were left to the association, The fund
provides scholarships to any senicr with at least a B+
average. In 1986 40 seniocrs in a class of 220 will
share $1Q0,000. These scholarships range from 51,000
to 56,000

These are impressive =mtatistics and certainly
could be held wp as a worthy set of geoals. With that
az a standard, I think we are headed in the right
direction. Our semi-annual newsletter iz mailed to
aver 15,000 alumni, and our scholarship fund continues
to grow, That's not too bad for an organization that
iz only 13 year=s old. John Marshall High School
iz continually grateful for your ewver increasing
support.




CLEARING TEE AIR

This is a mest difficult article for me to
write, but I think It is necessary to eliminate same
questions which have arisen and to dizpel some nagging
fears that you may have. OIne of the areas of concern
deals with the klumni Asscoiation and the cther with
the school.

The ABlumni Asscciation was started in 1973 by
Paul Gruper (6/69) whose recent indictment by the
Cuyahoga County Grand Jury prompted this article.

The reasons for the establishment of the arsociation
are unclear, bt the organization grew beyond anvone's
criginal expectations. Tate in 1983, The Alumni
Trusztees instituted a number of new management and
financial controls. These were unsatisfactory to
Sruber, and he resigned as of 1/1/84 and has not bheen
affiliated with the Alumni Association in any way
since that bime.

The second area of concern involwves the school
system in general and John Marshall in particular.
Those of you who are in an area where the media
covers {(leveland Public Schools know what I'm talking
about, In the past cight years we have had nine
superintendents, busing, teacher strikes, finaneial
turmeil and just about everything else. I can't
zpeak for the rest of the system, but John Marshall
iz klest with a highly trained and experiences staff
who simply carry out the day to day business of
education and largely igneore the controversy that
continually embrmils headguarters. Make no mistake,
John Marshall is not the same s¢hool today that it
was when you were here., After all, the only thing
which remains constant is change 1tself. Wevertheless,
our top graduates today would be able to compete with
those of the past and thoese of any wther schoel system
today. We look forward to seeing these young people
assume their positions aof leadership in tomorrow's
society az you have deone in yours.



IN MEMORIUM

Iva (5mith) Nielsgen &/23
ESylwvester J. Broaestl 1/2B
Rozemary {Hall) Hill &/34
Samiel Gilmour Laughlin &/34
Robert Lee Miner €/34

Anna J. Biemcl 1735

Jahn P. Konkoy 6/35%

Geocrge Campbell 6/36

Lr. Raymond Grisweld 6/36
Irwin Kadel &/36

Clemens Zankar £,/37

Willjam . Cox &/38

Franzes Wilke &/38

Jean [Tyjeski) Schuur 6740
Allan A&, Cook 1541

Elaine {Hayba) Schweter 6/41
Fichard Pease 1/42

Veryl Stone 17432

anna (McHughl Kelley &/43
Donald Kunze 6/43

Joseph Liskey 6/43

Elaine {Dixon) Murnan 1743
Ruth Hadde 1/46

Futh Ellen Keppler &/46
Joseph Fazzone 6/52

Oon Schilke 1753

Dorocthy (Sorgie} Loffman 1/55
Daisy Jane Byrne 6/65
Bonald ¥Yamauchi &/65

Walter Turczyk 6/6G

Daniel R. Pascatrice 6/68
Glenda Thompson GB/GR

Steve A. Kavula 1570
Marilyn Cartan &/79

Debra Kachinski €/72

Debra (Wawerek) Bowers &/77
Hada Speeth (Faculty)



CLASS NOTRS

1930 s/ /A Mary [zardner) Jonnston (6/°30) recalls with
fond memoeries her 50th reunion and the got-togethers
their class has had zince. She taught in Clewveland and
Buffale for several years and 1s now enjoving retirement
by Lraveling with her husband. Ewen though she lives
in Geordgia, Mildred (Franz) Eilbane (6/35) still thinks
of Cleveland as home,. She expressed thanks to those
wWio nelped plan the 50th reunion for her class. Irma
{Tolvay] Ingham (6/35) also =aid "it was great." Ehe
was surprised to find out that JHH has an Alumni
Adgzociation. Peg (Parry) Cachat (1/37) said she would
be willing to help plan their S0th.  Anyone who wants
trer take charge, please give the Alumna Office a call-
it's never too soon to start planning.  Elsie (Rampelt)
Schmidt (1/37) gets to Cleveland cccagionally and wouid
alsa be willing ta help an this reunian. Gene
Dragoncttl (5/37) kopos that somcthing 15 in the

works for his class.

1943 s/////Harmeon Unxreich (1/41) inguires from Arizona
akbout a reunion for his class., Virginia (Hunt) Wurz
{1/44) and Eichard Wurz [(6/41) have been thoroughly
enjoying their retirement for the past three years

in Florida. Omar Blackman [6/43, Fac)l sent a nocte

of thanks for the newsletter. As many of vou knoow,
Smar retired as band director at JMIT and has taken

a zimilar position at St. Ignatius. Frank P. Hayba
(B/44) and his wife recently moved to Dahviiie, EY
wherg he is a senicr product engineer For Whirpool.
Joyce {frosley) Treat {6/44) is now the sole owher

of a cunten £lag business in Boea Raton, FL,  This
recassion—proof busincss produces flags of all sires,
Zrom a variety of matcrials for many counlries.

Joean (Weiswman) Zruening {67447 and Clyde Brushing
E/44) informed uz that the first official JMI
yearbook was produced for their clase. Their five
children and eight grandchildren keap them busy.
Rokert Blabe {6/44) anjoys the Alimni Hews in Lake
Facia, L and would like te hear from, or W, any




alumni. Barbara {¥lein} Wolf {&/45) and her husband
"nave gone commercial' with their business, (he
builde; =he paints}), Wolf Wagon Works. They nroduce
a variety of horse drawn wehicles in Crogsroads, M.
Jane (Taylerl Griffiths (&/45) is a full time student
at Treasure Valley Jr. College. 5She was disappointed
that her class didn't hawve a 40th reunion sa she
could come back to Cleveland and "see how old all
these other kids nave gotteon™. Sylvia (Sathre)
Eckhardt {147} iz hopeful that their next reunion
will not ke held during the winter-"it's a little
difficult on cut-of-towners.," (Astually, those of us
in Cleveland had a rather modest winter—-only 53" of
gnow, and it hardly every went bolow zero.) HMary
Lou Wocl (1/49%), who organized the last reunion for
ker class, reminds everyonce to keep their address
current with the Alumni Office. I gan only add,

that if you ever tried to plan a reunicn, you would
feel the zame!

1a50's /A Dick Schlup (6/50) and HMarilyn {Schall]
SchluE {1749 have retuvrned to Houston after liwving

in Harway for 14 vears where Dick was Prasident of
Amoca Norway 011 Co. Maryinn Fabbri {1/52) appreciates
news from "home" as she is "mahy miles away '’ in
Arizona. Jacqueline (Keiper) Borcher {6/52) =zends
thanks for the newsletter—-"great to hear about the

cld times." Jack Dianiska (6752} 15 a dealer in new
and used office furniture at his Cleveland business
known as "The Peoples Desk Fxchange." Richard Brumbach

(1/53}) is now retired but =ays people may remember

kim as "the crazy gquy who put on all the archery

shows by shoocting at his mother.™ He laments the

Fact that his class has nmever had a reunion. PRugie
Higsgano (1/54) and Carel (Bonness!: Hiscano {6/53)

have been in Miami for 29 vears. Augie is manager

of Orange Blossom Hobbies in Miami and inwvites any-
one to stop in, They have two grown ghildren and four
grandchildren. Trudy (Sonderegger} Bergstrom (6/54)
erjoyed the most recent issus of the news. Robert
Heidenreich (6,54} i=s a senior construction engineer
for Standard GLl. Bobh and hiz wife have four daughtors
whose ool & expensezs have, and will, keep the




Heidenrcichs hopping., EBlaine (Aftoora) Hunt (£/54)
has been 1n California for several years and is
presently a real estate agent specializing in the
Malibu area. (Unless I'm mistaken, Malibu is chne of
thoge places unfamiliar with snow and cold.)]  The
Griffeys, shirley (Weber) (5/54) and Lee ({(1/55)
write from California thanking us for kcoping them
informed about the “happenings back home."™ George
FPawlas 6/57) was saddened by the passing of Mr, Bauer,
but was glad that fellow alumni contributed to honox
him. George is an elementary =chool principal in
Columbia, SC. EKathryn aubrey (Weest) Hantel (17600
and Edward Hantel (1/57) are working to get their
two children through college. Bd is an Associate
Professor atbt Tennessee State and ¥athryn is a sec—
retary at Vanderbilt. Roger Banek (6/57) and Joan
(Bullen) Fanek {6/60} have two boys, three cars and
a8 wat. They live in the Hoston area where Roger is
an architect specializing in histeric preservation.
koger recounts that "Lee Bauer brings back memories
of zsimpler, more carefree times, and he deserved
the respect of all who knew him. "

196C's//// /Pauline ¥oherna (&/60) enjoys the news

at her new residence in Clearwater, FL, Fred M.

Peters (6/61) has just moved to Sandusky. He and his
dad, Fred C. (B/25] both enjoy the newsletter.

gary hllyn (L/62) became a resident of Florida shortly
after graduation, but recalls the good old days at JMH

as does his brother, sister, and their spouses. Diane
{Orsagh) Coad (1/63) graduated from C3U law school and
"passed the bar" on her first attempt. Dr. &. Jack
Eouzelos (1/564) lives with hiz wife and two children

in Laguna Hills, CA where Jack is an orthopaedic surgeon.
Eric Beheim (¢/64) writes and produces films and videaq
program= it San Diego. A lieutenant in the Waval
RBeserve, he alzo does similar work for the Pacific Fleet.
Willjam and Lesltie (Mack)ahonen (6765} have two

children. Bill works for the Defense Department in
Tleveland, and Leslie wolunteers in music education at
their church school. 2ale Eennnedy Harwood {(*/66)

moved to Lakewood just before his class grad ed from




JMH {1/66). He would like to be remambered with his

J¥MH class.  (Consider it done! I'm sure many pecple
fall into a similar category--just let ug kXnow and
we'll add you to our list.) Mark Wurz (6/66) iz a sales
managor in Scattle and recently was rewarded with a

trip toe Hong ¥ong for his =fforts. Bob Van Bergen {(&/66)
Is cuarrently the genseral manager of the Tacoma Sheraton.
James Yanak {6/66) hazg his doctorate in Political Science
and is currcntly teaching in Michigan. Jerry Haynes
(6/67) and Sharon (Kelleyl Haynes {6/68) have been
happily married since 1970 and are actively involwead

in many programs for thne Diocegse of Tulsa, OE. Dekbie
(Carusal Nelson (&/683) claims that her husband and four
children enioy her stories of the "good old days;" well
at least she onjoyz teclling those stories! CFrederick
Einram (6/6B) was recently promoted to assistant vice
president and manager of Huntington Hank's Strongsville
office. Gary wWodia (£/6B) is currently liwing in
Middleton, WI. with his wife and two children. He is
sales manager for Hew York Life Tinancial Sexvices.

A. Andre Spalvins {&/63}) wondered what it tock to get
ofi the alumni list (Your letter did itl). He is
currently a financial planner in Columbus and is

amazed at the number of "Lawyers" there. Mike Schmidt
(6/68) and Danisge (Bover) Schmidt (6/68) and their
eight year old davghter currently live in CA. Mike

was tecaching in Berea before continuing his ¢aresr ocut
wazt Iin 1379,

1970 s/ /Debra (Kornfeld) Erauss (B/771 and Ken

Krauss {(5/70)] hawve recently moved to Worth Qlmsted.

Een is a mechanical enginoer for Stock Egquipment. The
Krausses will be expecting their first child about the
time this neowsletter arrives. H. Seott Erauge (6/71})

has moved hils busincss, "Wational Entortainment Systens",
to Columbia Station. ¥Vicki {Moenicha} ashlevy {6/72} has

a 20 month old daughter and still manages to work part-
time Az a CPA in Cleveland., Joseph Torock (6/72) has

his doctorato and iz teaching mathematics at Rochoster
Ingtitute of Technology., Joyee (Eader) Harris (6/72)

iz wary proud of her Xhwwear old dawshter, Katic. -
Patri  (Coffelt) Philipps {(8/72) writes from Pomona,




Ch with an unugual story. While attonding a Browns-
rams Jgame at Anabeim, she ended up sitting next to scme
other Browns fans. ©One of them turned out to he Keith
Vozrel {6/72). They had gone all the way through school
together beginning at artemus Ward. Larry Coy (6/73)
and Mary aAnn (Winterich) Coy {6/74) are liwving in
Virginia Beach with their two children. Larry is a
pilet in the Bavy flying the F-14 Tomcat off the
carrier U.8.8. Wimitz., ann Marie Greco (6/73) is
planning a May wedding in Houston, TE. Keith Burgess
6/73) and his wife are bhoth working in sales in the
Eaneas City area. They have a beaukiful new beby girl,
Melanie Rose. Therese [(Raruchal Derikart (6/73) was
recently appointed as account executive of DTV Adver-
tising of Schenectady, NY. Virginia Mattern {6/74}

hazs liwed in the Washington, D.C. area for about a
vear. She works as a research fellow for the Logistics
Management Institute., The last newsletter containcd a
few typing errorzs and the omission of news about
Richard Schneider {6/74). ERichard is liwving in the
Detroit area with his family and is working in zales,
{We remember Bich as an ace salamanderer.] Uonna
(Garky) ESchulte {6/76} is presently in Bugsburdg,
Germany , with her hasband and three children. Her
hushand is in the Army and Donna is at RM. We hope
this news catches up with them. Viwvian (Barnin)

Forgas (6/7H) and her husband live in Marietta, G

and really enjoy the nice weather of the South,

Joeff Wesszsel (6/792) received his B.A. from Denison in
'23 and iz currently the advertising Preduction
Conrdinator for Cook United, He and hiz wife live

in Taxma.




* k ¥ NEW FTTATURE * * #

MIESING PEISONS

Occaglionally, someone will gontact our offica
with a regquest as to the whercabouts of an old friend.
Sometimes we can help, but more often than not, that
mis=sing person has also lost contact with cur office.
Ineidentally, information about you will newver be
given cut witiiout your permiszzion. Usually I will
contact you with the name and address of the perzon
trying to locate you.

A= space permits, we will ask your help in
legating lost friends. We have heen asked to help
Find the follewing:

Elrie Lockloar (Fac)
Doris Mas Long (574573
George Weismann (6/67)

THIS 'n' THAT

Fostal rates for non-profit organizaticons
nave increased, not once but, twice since the last
Hewslatter.

A=z you know, the cperation of the ARlumni
Association is entirely dependent upon your tax-
doductible donaticons. ¥Your support has enabled the
Amgociation to operate "in the black" and begin
building cur schelarship fund. Starting with this
igszue and for the forseeable future, our yearly
campaign drive will he held in the spring. While
We will certainly accept your denation at any time,
we will ask for your help only with the spring
issue of the Newsletter. MNow is the time to remember
ywoury John Marshall alumni Association.

Ralph Pfingsten, Director



From

From

Trom

From

Fromm

EECENT ACQUISITIONS AND REQUESTS

Virginia Meincke (1/44) of Clewveland, and
M.E. Vander Linde {1/44) of Redlands, Ca.,
yearbooks from their class--

Feggy Brenan (&/74) of Cleveland, scrap-books
covering all IMH athleticos from 1272—74--

Joseph Bahen (Ret. Fac), vearbocks from
19623 and 1966-——

Bill Brashwitz (Fac), yvearbooks From 1964
and 1967—-

the gstate of Lee and Edna Bauer, a nearly
complete set of yearbocks from 1945-G6
along with commencement bulleting, photeos
and other memorabilia--

Tz all of you--2 VERY SPECTAL THANKES!!

June

We are =till looking for yearbooks from
1248 and June 1966 as well a= any cld

rhotegraphs. If you axre able to donate any of
these itemz, please contact the Alumni Office.



IIREJHICONS !

This is cne of the busiest reunion schedulcs
on recocrd. We nave been working clasely with
several of these committees and they have mads
every effort to plan a fine event. If you hawve not
received any notice from your class, contact the
appropriate individual immediately.

Jan. 36: Bill Kane, 3815 West 143 &t.,
Cleveland, OH 44111.

June 3b: Nora Jordan, 1720% Larchwood,
Cleveland, OH 44111.

Jan. and June 5&: HNancy Qrmsby, 27823 Osborne,
Bay Village, OH 44144,

Jan., 8l

Beverly Manthey, 4190 Stoney Ridge RJd.,
Avon, OH 44011.

June 6l; Ellie ILynn, [216] 521-5257,

June &Z: Franhk Pignataro, (216} 252-0501.

Jan. 86: Janet Tischler, (218} 251-2105
Mary Ann Jancigar, (216} 433-7877

Fuss Czellath, (21&6) 238-0857

June 66; Ron Lasko, 30313 Provincetown Ln.,
Bay ¥illage, OH 44140,

Jan., and June 7l: Jovce Carter, 14203 Tuckahoe,
Cleveland, OH 44111.

June 76: Dale Trusko, (216) 734-0433.

STRIKE UF THE BAND

A special reunion is being planned for all
those who wers hand members, color guards, or
Lawyerettes from 1975-78. For further informaticn
contact: Jeff Danik, {(216) B35-8414

Robin {Quinkby) Gardner, (216) 235-31c0
Kim Zacharias, (216) 22B-2248%
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